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Rip Riordan Elected
306th President

The annual business meeting for the
1889 year of the 306th Bomb Group
Association convened in the Arkansas
Excelsior Hotel, Little Rock, on Saturday
morning, 23 Sept 89, at 9:30 a.m., led
by President William F. Houlihan.

Treasurer C. Dale Briscoe reported
that the Association had received
$12,200 in contributions during the year,
and in addition had banked $10,200 in
gifts to the Special Project Fund.

Two major projects for the Fund were
disclosed as the planned 1992 reunion
in England and the accumulation of
complete Mission Report data so that
it can be made available to members.

The report of the nominating commit-
tee was presented by Reginald Robin-
son: Robert P. Riordan, president, M.E.
(Chris) Christianson, vice president;
Russell A. Strong, secretary: C. Dale

Roberts, a three-year tarm as dlrﬁctur
The slate was unanimously elected.
Following the business meeting the
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new board met to name Jack Wood fo
fill the one-year vacancy on the board
created by the election of Riordan as
president.

Holdover directors are John G, Grimm
and Leo Van Deurzen, while Houlihan
continues for a year on the board as
past president and Delmar Wilson joins
as the 1990 reunion chairman.

Lowell Burgess, 369th, and Charles
Wegener, 367th, were both introduced
and each stood with five other members
of their original crews who were in
attendance.

Saul Kupferman made a presentation
on the proposed Bth AF Memorial
Museum project at Savannah, GA, and
action was deferred to the board of
directors.

It was also disclosed that the memorial

replaced by museum officials.
The meeting adjourned at 11:50 a.m,

'92 Reunion In England

During the 1989 annual meeting,
Donald R. Ross, a past president of the
Association, announced that a 50th
anniversary reunion of the 306th was
being planned for September, 1992, in
England.

Hoss had been appointed as the 1992
chairman during the past year by
President William F. Houlihan. Russell
A, Strong is working with Ross al this
time on tentative arrangements.

Flight and reunion schedules will be
more fully announced by the time of the
1890 reunion, and reservations will be
taken at an early date.

At the moment, plans call for travel
from the U.S. to London, where hotel
accommaodations will be provided. A day
will be set aside for the entire group to
go to Bedford, Thurleigh, and possibly
Mildenhall and Duxford,

During the rest of the week members
of the Group will be free to sight-see
and shop in London and the area.

Consideration is also being given to
several other bus tours during a second
week so that individual travel desires
may be met to some extent.

"We hope to build a very flexible
program that will serve the largest
number in the best way possible," says
Ross. "We know that some will only want
to go for a week, and that others will
want to travel with smaller groups to
perhaps Scotland, Southern England,
and even Northern France.

"We also are giving serious consid-
eration to enable those who can to use
their service stand-by flight privileges
and for those with civil aviation connec-
tions to utilize their special opportuni-
ties.”

Strong reported that two travel agen-
cies had been contacted for information
but that much more would be done in
the year ahead to provide the very best
arrangements possible at a reasonable
cosl.

Luther D. Victory, 369th and a resident
of Baytown, TX, hnsbun ulechdmﬂun—
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is Southwest director, and Leo L. Gal-
legos, 368th, Albuquerque, NM, and
Betty Gallegos, continue as treasurer
and adjutant, respectively. Dr. Victory
had a 19-day career with the 306th,
becoming a prisoner on the ill-fated
mission to Oberpfaffenhofen 24 Apr 44,
when the 306th lost ten aircraft. He was
on Carroll Biggs' crew.

Richard Buttorff, a 369th pilot in the
summer of 1944, has made a con-
tribution to the association "in mem-
ory and recognition of the crews of
‘Steady Hedy'," the aircraft in which
he flew most of his missions.

Mayor Sends Her Greetings

On the occasion of your Annual Reunipn, | send the members of the 306th
Bombardment group warm greetings on behalf of the Council and people of North
Bedfordshire.

Only a few weeks have pased since | had the pleasure of meeting several of
you at the Mayor's Parlour in Bedford, an occasion | enjoyed immensely and trust
that the remainder of your visit has left you with many happy memories.

The bond of comradeship and friendship that has brought you together in Little
Rock is the same as that which you brought to England during the period 1942-
45 and shared with the people of North Bedfordshire.

This special relationship between our two people is as strong now as it was
then and long may it remain so. | wish you all a most enjoyable 1989 Reunion.

Councilor Mrs. Sylvia Gillard
Mayor of North Bedfordshire

San Antonio
For 1990

Mark your calendar now! The dates
are 6 to 9 September for the 1880
reunion of the 306th at the Marriott
Riverwalk hotel in San Antonio, TX.

A hotbed of Air Force history, and a
place visited by many cadets, prospec-
tive cadets, and career officers during
WWII, San Antonio will feature a number
of exciting evenis and opportunities for
306th men and their spouses.

C. Dale Briscoe, treasurer of the
306th, has put togther a reunion com-
mittee and he will serve sa the coor-
dinator of the project.

Maj. Gen. Delmar E. Wilson, the first
deputy commander of the Group, will be
the chairman. Others on the commitiee
at present are Donald Bouchelle, Wil-
liam F. Cavaness, Alfred D. Hawley,
Edward E. Jordan, John J. Lawlor, Paul
E. Morgan and Gordon A. Spencer.

The January issue of Echoes will
include much more about the reunion,
the program, and entertainment.

470 Attend
Reunion At
Little Rock

306th enthusiasis began arriving at
Little Rock's Excelsior Hotel on the
Sunday before the formal activities
began, and by the time the smoke had
cleared on Saturday the group had
cometo atleast 471, and perhaps larger.

Thursday was the major registration
day, and with waits for room occupancy
the norm now in American hotels, there
was plenty of time to roam through the
lobby looking for, greeting and talking
with old and new friends,

That evening the crowds lined up on
the terrace to the north of the hotel in
a delightful park between the building
and the banks of the Arkansas River to
take par in the buffet dinner afforded

there.
iday brougnt g oulearlyl

first
acre working plantation that has been
in the same family for more than 150
years. Eight hundred acres are devoted
to cofton.

The grandson of the present owner
was the guide for a tour through two
floors of exquisite rooms, and enter-
tained the group grandly. Once the tour
had wound its way through the large,
well furnished rooms, the final stop was
in the dining room where the 90 guests
in morning had a buffet lunch that defied
description. Tea was served to the 90
afternoon guests in the same grand
manner.

Two tours also took hundreds in the
afternoon on a sternwheeler craft up
siream a ways and then drifting down-
stream well beyond the hotel to relate
a bit of the history of the river and the
city.

Friday evening was once again
devoted o dinners among friends, not
only in the Exclesior and neighboring
hotels, but throughout the city,

Saturday opened with a buffet break-
fast for the ladies and the unusual
entertaining skills of Willie Oates, the hat
lady.

The annual business meeting opened
in an adjoining room. In the afternoon
group pictures were taken, as well,

Saturday evening a sumptuous din-
ner-dance was held in the hotel ball-
room, with a nice throng of people.

Entertainment had been planned as
a new edition of the Las Vegas program
by G. Barney Rawlings. Knowing that
his wife was seriously ill and her
condition deteriorating rapidly, a call was
received Tuesday afternoon telling
Chairman Hugh Phelan that the enter-
tainer would be unable to leave his wife's
bedside. Hazel Rawlings died Thursday
at their home in Las Vegas.

Larry Emeigh had come from Bethel

{Turn to page 2)
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Park, PA, to serve as an accompanist
to Barney, and to gather a local orches-
tra together for the dance. So, Larry
stepped into the breach and the enter-
tainment went on for the ewvening,
concluding with a large contingent of
dancers as the night proceeded. Earlier
in the week Larry had been on hand
to tickle the ivories for those who wanted
to sing and those who sought to heighten
their nostalgic feelings.

Bill Houlihan, the outgoing president,
presided for the evening, and a greeting
came from Col, Pluchinsky, base com-
mander at the Little Rock AFB. The
colonel spent the evening with the 306th,
even though he had been up all the
previous night mobilizing supplies for air
shipment to the Charleston AFB, follow-
ing its devastation by Hurricane Hugo.
Col. Colohan, base chaplain, gave the
evening's invocation,

Sunday morning found the hotel lobby
busy, as those rushing for planes came
out early, while those waiting for later
flights had lots of time to talk. Ed Ronczy
later reported that what he was hearing
from those who drove to Litte Rock was
that their trip home would be at a
leisurely pace to see grandchildren, to
go sight seeings, or to continue the
reverie in companionship with other
306th veterans who lived along the
home bound route.

REUNION
REFUNDS

Hugh Phelan, '89 reunion chair-
man, reports that if you are due a
small refund, you may contact him.
If you do nat, that money will become
a part of the Group treasury.

Squadron pictures are still avail-
able, if you did not pick yours up.
Contact Phelan at Rt 1, Box 1051,
Donaldson, AR 71841,

The 306th Bombardmem Group His-
torical Association: Robert P, Riordan,
president; M. E. Christianson, vice
president; Russell A. Strong, secretary,
C. Dale Briscoe, treasurer. Directors
are: John R. Grimm, George G. Ro-
berts, Leo H. Van Deurzen, and Jack
Wood; William F. Houlihan, immediate
past president, and Delmar E. Wilson,
19890 reunion chairman. C. Dale
Briscoe is 19890 reunion coordinator,

306th Echoes is published four times
annually; January, April, July and
October, and is mailed free of charge
to all known addresses of 306th
personnel, 1942-45 Contributions in
support of this effort may be remitted
o the treasurer.

SECRETARY/EDITOR: Russell
A. Strong, 5323 Cheval PIL.,
Charlotte, NC 28205. Phone
704/568-0153.

TREASURER: C. Dale Briscoe,
7829 Timbertop Drive, Boerne,
TX 78006. Phone 512/755-2321

The 306th Bomb Group Historical
Association is a Federally tax-exempl
organization and as a velaran's group
Is classified as 501 (c){19).

More Gifts
Urged For
Project Fund

Some 98 persons gave to the Special
Project fund, inaugurated during this
past year, and at the annual meeting the
treasurer reported that $10,200 had
been confributed.

The Board of Directors has taken
action to permit the use of part of this
fund for the development of the 1882
trip to England, which is available to all
306th members and friends; and addi-
tionally to augment the collection of
Combat Mission Reports, and upon
request, to make them available to any
persons desiring information about their
role on specific missions.

Both of these opportunities will be
spelled outin greater detail once the time
is ready to proceed.

Now, as the end of this calendar year
is approaching, Donald R. Ross, who
helped bring the fund into being, is once
again urging that those who can to make
a second donation to the Special Project
Fund.

“If you have tax considerations that
should be addressed, we hope that you
will remember to include the 306th
Association among your beneficiaries,”
points out Ross.

The 306th Bomb Group Historical
Association is a 501(c)(19) organization
in Internal Revenue Service parlance,
and therefore is eligible to receive
charitable contributions for which the
donor can receive some tax credit.

“Several men have indicated that they
will make an annual gift to the Special
Project Fund,” says Ross, "in addition
to their contributions to the operating
funds. We hope that each year others
will find it within their ability to begin this
practice.”

Ross also points out that when the
time arrives that contributions begin to
slow down because of the decline in
membership that monies from the
Special Project Fund can assure the
continued operation of the organization,
including the guarterly publication of
Echoes.

8th AF Members

Below is an application for member-
ship in the 8th Air Force Historical
Society. The 306th has always had one
of the larger Group representations in
the 8th, and at the first of this year it
totaled 557 persons.

If you wish to join the Bth, use this
form, make out your $10 check to the
306th BG Association, and the 306th will
receive a $5.00 rebate for each new
member, or each member who has not
paid his dues for two years will bring
the same $5.00 rebate to the 306th when
the arrearage is cleared through the
306th. Mail to the 306th Secretary.

| (For office use only.
| Do not write above these lines.)
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Address

AP CODE

8AF Unit 306th BG

|
I
I
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Recent Deaths

William P. Cassedy, a major partic-
ipant in one of the most hercic 306th
actions of the war, died 8 June 89 in
Clearwater, FL, where he had lived since
retirement as a government aftorney. He
came to the 306th 12 Mar 43 as a co-
pilot (Robert Denny crew). He later flew
many of his missions as a co-pilot for
Raymond (Pappy) Check, a 423rd
orginial. On 26 June 43 Check was flying
his last mission, and was joined in the
cockpit by Lt. Col. J. W. Wilson, former
423rd commander, who returned to the
base to take the last ride with an old
friend. Cassedy did not want to remain
home and took a waist gunner’s position
for the trip to Tricqueville, France. After
leaving the target the Group was
attacked by Luftwaffe fighters and
Check'’s plane was hit by 20mm cannon
shells. One came through the cockpit,
hitting Check in the head and killing him
instantly. A fire quickly developed and
Col. Wilson's hands were literally burned
to the wheel. Cassedy sensed that
something was amiss and headed
forward to check on things. Col. Wilson

Dowden Tells
Unusual Tale
As Prisoner

“One and One Half Missions,"” by Leland
A. Dowden. San Mateo, CA, 1989. §19.95.
Available from the author.

Leland Dowden spent a very brieftime
with the 306th Bomb Group, arriving 1
Oct as the bombardier on Bill Hilton's
369th crew, and departing 14 Oct 43
on the mission to Schweinfurt as the
bombardier for George Bettinger.

The book has very little to do with the
306th, but is more the meticulous
accounting for his time and treatment
as a prisoner of the German Luftwaffe,
and detained under very special circum-
stances.

He suffered a compound fracture of
one leg when he parachuted out, and
was captured. By some of those strange
quirks that befall some people, Leland
did not end up in the normal POW
camps, but spent most of the war at
Obermassfeld in a small British-run
facility.

It is this rather special environment
that occupied most of his waking hours,
and during which he kept rather detailed
records.

Thus, his tale is one that is quite
different and affords a look at a side of
the war that few people observed. Then,
the end came early for him as he found
himself on the way home aboard the S5
Gripsholm, one of hundreds of difficult
medical problems that the Germans
willingly sent back to America through
the services of the International Red
Cross.

Other 306th Men

Leland Dowden wasn't the only one
of the 306th aboard the Gripsholm in
Feburary 1945. Others included: T/Sat.
John G. Champion, 423rd, serious eye
injuries; Sgt. Walter W. Garr, 365th; S/
Sgt. Roland Magee, 368th, lost an eye:
S/5gt James J. Melillo, 423rd; S5/Sqt.
Fred H. Mabors, 368th; Sgt Lee A.
Prugh, 368th; S/Sgt. Marcel J. St. Louis,
367th; 2Lt Fremont Jewell, 369th; T/Sat.
Joseph Musial, 369th, foot shot off.

Another known repatriate from the
306th, although his name does not
appear in any of the orders Dowden
shows, was 2Lt Louis Means, 367th, who
had a leg amputated in Germany.

left the controls to be treated by a flight
surgeon, who happened to be aboard,
and Cassedy got into the pilot's seat.
He flew the plane back home, landing
downwind on the runway away from the
crowd waiting for Check. He later
received a DFC for his efforts. Later
Cassedy brought a badly damaged
plane back, 28 Jul 43, and crash landed
itin England. He was C Flight command-
er at the time he flew his 25th and final
mission 25 Aug 43.

Francis J. Clayson, 423rd radio
operator (George Broz crew), died 7 Mar
B9 in Winter Park, FL. He arrived with
the 306th 7 Jun 44 and completed his
combat tour in Oct 44,

Travis DuBois, Jr., 423rd radio
operator (Harry Hill crew), died 8 Sep
89 in Waco, TX. He flew his tour between
April and August 44. DuBois earned two
degrees at Baylor University, and later
served his alma mater as dean of men
and as director of facilities and inventory,
retiring in 1988, In 1978 he also served
as mayor of Waco.

Charles G. Duy, Jr., who began his
306th service inthe spring of 42 as 367th
Squadron adjutant and who finished as
Group deputy for administration and air
inspector, died 15 Aug 89 in Dallas, TX.
From the 367th he moved to Group
adjutant 2nd in mid-44 become Group
executive officer. He left the 306th as
a lieutenant colonel. A longtime resident
of Philadelphia and later in retirement
at Mansfield, OH, Duy and his wife had
earlier this year moved to Dallas to live
with their daughter. He spent many years
in advertising, and kept his hand in for
some years at Mansfield handling one
industrial account.

Donald R. Huddle, 368th engineer
and POW, died 15 Jun 89 i
to his Simi Valley, CA, home from lowa.
He became a POW 8 Mar 43 on a
mission to Rennes, France (w. Otto
Buddenbaum).

Martin J. Kilcoyne, 367th radio
operator (Arthur Crapsey crew), died 29
Mar B9 in Greenville, NC, where he had
been a professor of Russion history at
East Carolina University. He had first
been hospitalized 12 Dec 88 with acute
leukemia. Kilcoyne was badly wounded
in the face and one eye 17 Jan 44 when
a 20mm shell hit the trunion block of
his machine gun and sprayed his head
with metal fragments. It was his second
mission, but after four months in the
hospital, Kilcoyne returned to combat
and completed his tour 1 Sep 44. He
later earned two degrees from New York
University and got his doctorate in
Russian history at the University of
Washington. He authored a study of
early 306th command problems in the
Oct 80 issue of Echoes.

Chester J. Markiewicz, a 367th
medic from Wendover to the end of the
war, died 15 Oct 89 in the Bronx, NY.
At Thurteigh he established a reputation
as a stellar softball pitcher,

Maj. Alvin E. Naumann, a 368th
gunner and POW, died 1 July 89 in San
Antonio, TX. He arrived with the Group
1 Mar 44 and was shot down with Rene
Fix's crew 27 Mar 44 at LaRochelle,
France. The crew landed in the water
and the men were picked up by a
German amphibian plane. He received
a commission in the USAF in 1952 and
retired as a major 31 Oct 66.

William Roussin, 368th squadron
engineer, died in 1979 in South Berwick,
ME.

Wilmer G. Schultz, 423 pilot, died
8 Sap 89 in Windsor, WI. From mid-Jan
45 until the end of the war he flew 18
missions.





















